VILLAGE OF AURORA PLANNING BOARD

MINUTES OF THE REGULAR MEETING

September 26, 2012

Present:  Nancy Gil, Chair; Grace Bates, Pat Bianconi, Alan Connors and Pat Foser

Others Present: Village Clerk Ann Balloni

Call To Order:  7:04pm

APPROVAL OF MINUTES

April 23, 2012 Joint CPP/PB Meeting: On motion by Alan Connors, seconded by Pat Bianconi, the Board voted to approve the April 23, 2012 Joint CPP/PB meeting and the regular PB meeting.

AYES:  Gil, Bianconi, Connors 

NAYS:  None

ABSTAIN: Bates and Foser

Motion carried.

August 22, 2012 PB Meeting:  On motion by Grace Bates, seconded by Pat Foser, the Board voted to approve the August 22, 2012 PB meeting minutes.

AYES: Gil, Bates, Connors, Foser

NAYS: None

ABSTAIN:  Bianconi

Motion carried.

VISITOR RECOGNITION

No visitors.

ANNOUNCEMENTS

· Chair Gil and Pat Bianconi attended the County Site Plan Review and Subdivision training.  
· Pat Bianconi attended the Cayuga County Planning Board meeting.  The County Planning Board would like each municipality to review/create, and submit their   comprehensive plan to the County Planning Board.  George Fronz , an urban planning professor at Cornell, who lives in Union Springs, is available for consultation.
· The Board discussed the NYSDOT project regarding the culvert that runs along Tracey Leffingwell’s property at 348 Main Street. Commencement of the project is slated for 2019 and the Board discussed contacting State Assemblyman Finch and Senator Nozzolio to potentially expedite the process.
· Chair Gil spoke with Aaron Smith from Army Corps of Engineers inquiring about Michael Peter’s permit application #12-13 for dock repair/replacement at 461 Main Street.   Mr. Smith said when the Army Corps makes its decision, the Planning Board can receive a copy of the permit via a FOIL request. 
OLD BUSINESS
None

NEW BUSINESS
The Planning Board discussed amending the Zoning Law, Section 405.P1.A.6 Docks

(Please see amendments attached to these minutes.)

On motion by Alan Connors, seconded by Pat Bianconi, the Planning Board voted to approve the draft amendments to the Zoning Law of 2008.

AYES: Gil, Bates, Bianconi, Connors and Foser

NAYS: None

Motion carried unanimously

Chair Gil asked the Planning Board to review the Village of Aurora Comprehensive Plan, adopted May 21, 2008, and come prepared to discuss at the next Planning Board meeting.
On motion by Chair Gil, seconded by Alan Connors, the Board voted to adjourn the meeting at 8:40pm.

AYES:  Gil, Bates, Bianconi, Connors and Foser

NAYS: None

Motion carried unanimously.

Next meeting:  October 24, 2012

Respectfully submitted,
Ann Balloni

Village Clerk

